

[RNA-board] RE: Area Parking Permit Pilot Program - SE Division

1 message

Matt Otis Tue, Jan 29, 2019 at 5:59 PM

To: Kristan Alldrin, Chris Armes, Antonina Pattiz, Jay Rogers

Cc: Richmond NA Board, Richmond LUTC

Dear PBOT Staff,

On Monday January 28th, the RNA Board voted unanimously in favor of:

That RNA board engage with PBOT and form an Advisory Committee to create a Parking Permit Pilot Program, and to prioritize robust neighborhood/community outreach.

RNA Board Members Voting:

For: Susan Beal, Chrystal Brim, Allen Field, Brendon Haggerty, Sharon Hatch, Brian Hochhalter, Erik Matthews,

Rob Mumford, Matt Otis, Lauren Scher

Against: None Abstained: None

I would like to thank PBOT staff for coming out to our meeting, not once; but twice to review the program. They did a wonderful job of fielding our neighbors' questions. I also appreciate PBOT's willingness to accept feedback from the failed proposal along Hawthorne; and adjusting the Pilot Program to give us an opportunity on Division to first have a Stakeholder Advisory Committee, and then use their recommendations for the neighborhood vote.

My hope is that there will continue to be a great working relationship between our neighborhood and PBOT; and that a solution is found that's in the best interest of all parties.

Thank you for all your hard work and outreach regarding the Area Parking Permit Pilot Program - SE Division. We look forward to working with you.

Sincerely, Matt Otis

Richmond Neighborhood Association - Chair